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Kia ora koutou 
 

Time is marching on… we are entering the busy part of the Term with finalising assessments, 
class lists, stationery lists, prize giving lists, selection of school leaders for 2022… whew! 
 
Then of course we have the new traffic light system to come to terms with. 
 
I hope that you were able to take the time to read the notice I put out yesterday. This is a new 
phase to navigate and we appreciate the support you have given us during this time. I have 
included it again in this newsletter just in case you missed it. 
 
The biggest thank you is for keeping unwell children at home. I know this puts pressure on 
working families but we are working very hard to keep illness away for both our students and 
staff. I am concerned as the Principal about how to staff the school if we get any spreading 
illness as we also are expected to be tested and isolate. We will keep you informed as much 
as possible going forward. If in the worst case scenario we are unable to safely operate I will 
be asking families who are able to have children at home to support us in this way. If we keep 
unwell children and staff at home we hopefully will not need to resort to this option. 
 

It is still urgent that you let us know if you have a sibling starting school in 2022. Our roll 
is capped at 260 students and we are unable to go over this number. 
 

Equally if you are going to be leaving St Mary’s we would like to know that too as we have 
people interested in these spaces. 



 

We are still working through decisions around our end of year celebration for our Year 8    
leavers. We will keep families involved informed as we work out where and when this will go 
ahead. Thank you for your patience. 
 
Prize giving will be held here at school and we will be filming it for you and hope to send prize 
winners home with photos on the day. If we have to resort to an indoor prize giving because of 
rain we will be running three separate ones which may delay getting films and photographs to 
you that day. We are determined to keep this special for our students as our final celebration 
for the year. 
 
I will be putting out one final newsletter in Week 9 with last bits and pieces for the year end. 
 
 

In this newsletter we have some photos from our St Mary’s Tough Kids. It was great to see 
the children having fun! A huge thank you to Mr Kerr, Ms Casey and the team for putting   
together this event.  
 
Mā te Atua e manaaki 
Jacqui Luxton 















U7 tigers and U9 Pandas tee ball teams in action.  

Teams are both doing well this season, although we are light on numbers 
and really could do with at least 2 extra players per team. Let Ivy know if you 
are interested. 



Congratulations… 

these students have 

been awarded their 

platinum Badges!!! 



Kia ora koutou, 
We have been informed that Whanganui is in the Red Setting for the Covid 
Protection Framework. 
 

This is the framework specifically for schools to follow. (On the next page) 
 

I want to reassure you that we will continue to take a cautious approach to 
keep our school community safe. 
 

The Ministry of Education has advised that we can continue with our     cur-
rent practice until the end of Term 4 and bring in any new protocol as of the 
start of Term 1 2022. Our current practice covers, ventilation,      staggered 
break times, two school bubbles, hygiene, sanitising hands, door handles and 
high use equipment, contact tracing, social distancing where possible and the 
use of drink bottles. 
 

However, we have decided that if Whanganui has positive cases in our city 
we will move straight into the new framework. 
 

The main changes you will see for us as a school when in Red Setting are: 

 Students and staff from Year 4 upwards will be required to wear a face             
mask when indoors. 

 Ask that you keep your children home if they are sick and get tested. 

 Staff will also stay home and get tested if they are unwell. 

 Schools will remain open regardless of Traffic Light Setting and we    
      tighten up our contact tracing protocol. 

 If we have large numbers of students and/or staff self isolating we may  
ask for support in keeping children home if possible. Unfortunately it is very 
difficult to source relievers at present.  

I understand that the wearing of face masks will be a difficult transition for 
some. We will be working hard to normalise the wearing of face masks and 
ensure children get plenty of outside breaks from mask wearing to begin with. 
We will be putting further thought into our Year 8 Celebration and will notify 
families as soon as we have another new plan. 
It would also be helpful to let us know if your 12 year old child and above are 
vaccinated as outside providers are beginning to put restrictions in place so 
they are compliant with the new framework. 
I would like to say thank you for the messages of kindness that I have re-
ceived from families. This has been a tough time with some very difficult deci-
sions made and I so appreciate the support. 
  
As always, if you have any questions please don’t hesitate to email me on 
jacquil@stmarys.ac.nz 

Mā te Atua e manaaki 
Jacqui Luxton 
 

mailto:jacquil@stmarys.ac.nz










 Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 
This Friday (3 Dec) we move to the new Government Covid-19 Protection 
Framework (Traffic Lights). As a Parish we have had to change what we are 
doing to be in line with government requirements. Therefore, after much    
consultation and agreement, we will simply operate all our Parish Masses 
with limits, hence, not requiring a vaccine pass. This will prevent dividing our 
parish and also support safety as limited gatherings are prudent during     
pandemic times. It is also important to remember that people should only do 
that which they feel safe doing, knowing that there is no Sunday Mass       
obligation at this time. 
  
At “Red” we are limited to 25 people in each designated area, therefore, we 
will have two areas available for each Mass (church and foyer) able to      
accommodate 50 people at each Mass, excluding staff/musicians/
readers, etc. 
  
Could I please ask some of those who have been attending the St Mary’s 
9:30am Mass to consider attending either the 8:00am Mass or the 4:00pm St 
Anne’s Mass as both of these have been well under the 50 mark. 
  
Ushers – If anyone is willing to assist with this at the St Mary’s 9:30am Mass, 
please turn up at 9am, you will not be counted as part of the numbers        
attending. 
  
Sunday Masses 

 
For Red, Orange and Green, we will continue our present 6 Sunday Masses 

            Holy Family - 4:00pm & 5:30pm Vigil (Sat)          
            St Mary’s - 8:00am & 9:30am                 
            St Anne’s - 4:00pm & 5:30pm 

  
 
Blessings, 
Fr Vaughan PP 









 

 

 

Are you leaving? 
 

If you know you are leaving St Mary’s School please let us know as soon 

as possible. 

We are having a large number of enrolment queries from new families . 

We are very close to putting people on a waiting list for 2022. 

Have you enrolled your pre schooler for  

2022? 

This may seem early… 

But we only have a few spaces left until we have 

to close the roll. 

Ring Ivy if you are unsure whether we have your child on 

our list. 

It is vital you get your forms in as we cannot go over our 

capped number. Please grab an enrolment pack from Ivy 

and make an appointment to meet with Father Vaughan 

and then Jacqui. 









In Term 4 we are focusing on the Gospel Value of 

Courage. 

We would love you to take the time to talk about and reinforce each 

aspect of our ICIC Gospel Values with your child. 

There are 5 skills that we can work towards.   



E Tipu e ako…  

Where learning grows… 
 
 
 

Our learning grows by doing and that is exactly 
what these tamariki have realised as they learn 

how to use rakau and poi.  
He pai rawa atu tamariki ma!  

Keep learning about Te Reo Māori me ona tikanga! 
 

 







 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have shifted, had a new phone number, 

changed your emergency contacts or changed 

work numbers please let us know. 



Please use our Absentee option on our School 

App when your child is sick. This makes things so 

much    easier for us here at school. Please give a 

detailed reason as this helps us to monitor the 

spread of illness and to assign the correct          

absence code for the Ministry of Education. 

School App  

From the Google 
Apps / Play Store: 
SchoolAppsnz St 
Mary’s School   



 

Who to see… If you have a query or concern regarding your child 

please see your child’s Teacher first. If you still require assistance please see 
your child's Team Leader as follows: 
 
Junior Team 
Dallas Limpus: dallasl@stmarys.ac.nz 
Students from JLC, Room 3, 4 and 5 
 
Middle Team 

Cath Daignault: cathd@stmarys.ac.nz 
Students from Rooms 6, 7 and 8 
 
Senior Team 
Ian Kerr: iank@stmarys.ac.nz 
Students from Rooms 9, 10 and 11 

                        We need your help… 

 

                                         

                                        We have a lot of bugs floating around                    

                                        and they are spreading rapidly. 

If your child is unwell with coughs, sore throats, vomiting or 

has diarrhoea you are required to keep your child at home and 

remain at home until  48 hours after all symptoms have 

stopped.  

This is vital to contain the spread of bugs. 

Please remember to put their absence in the school app. 



December 
 

Friday 3rd: 

 St Mary’s Tough Kids - Middles 

 Gifted & Talented Art 
Tuesday 7th: 

 Cadet Forces visit Year 7 & 8 students 
Thursday 9th: 

 Gifted & Talented Art 

 Sketch Club 
Friday 10th: 

 Gifted & Talented Art 

 Water Day Juniors 

 Water Day Seniors 
Monday 13th: 

 Year 8 Graduation Dinner 6pm  
 
We are still trying to work out the details around making 
this event speacial for our Year 8 students. We will keep 
parents of year 8 students informed. 
Tuesday 14th: 

 Prizegiving 9.15am  
 
We will be filming prizegiving and making it avaialble to 
families as soon as we are able. Children will also bring 
home photos of themselves with their trophies. 
 
Wednesday 15th: 

 End of year Liturgy 
Thursday 16th: 

 Last day of term... school closes at 1.00pm 


